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Rule Submittal Date 

 

On June 15, 2010, the Department of Workforce Development submitted proposed rules 

to the Legislative Council Rules Clearinghouse. 

 

Analysis 

 

Statutory authority: sec. 106.01, Wis. Stats. 

 

On May 12, 2010, the Governor signed 2009 Wisconsin Act 291, which makes 

conforming changes to the statutes which are designed to ensure that the U.S. 

Department of Labor will continue to recognize Wisconsin’s apprenticeship program as 

in conformance with federal apprenticeship program regulations.  This proposed rule is 

intended to carry forward the intent of Act 291 and make similar conforming changes to 

the administrative rules of the state apprenticeship program. 

 

Agency Procedure for Promulgation 

 

A public hearing is required and will be held on July 22, 2010. The DWD Employment 

and Training Division, Bureau of Apprenticeship Standards, is the organizational unit 

that is primarily responsible for promulgation of the rule. 

 

Contact Information 

Howard Bernstein, Legal Counsel, DWD  

Telephone: (608) 266-9427 

Email: Howard.Bernstein@dwd.wisconsin.gov  
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Karen Morgan, Director, DWD Bureau of Apprenticeship Standards 

Telephone: (608) 266-3133 

Email: Karen.Morgan@dwd.wisconsin.gov  
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